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CITY OF SANTA BARBARA


COUNCIL AGENDA REPORT

AGENDA DATE:
April 7, 2015
TO:
Mayor and Councilmembers
FROM:
Arts And Community Promotions
SUBJECT:
Proclamation Declaring April As National Poetry Month And Appointment of Poet Laureate Sojourner Kincaid Rolle
RECOMMENDATION:  

That Council approve the City Arts Advisory Committee’s recommendation for the City Poet Laureate from April 1, 2015, to April 1, 2017.

DISCUSSION:
On November 2, 2004, City Council approved the process for and established a City Poet Laureate.  The Poet Laureate for the City of Santa Barbara is an honorary position for which the City awards an honorarium of One Thousand Dollars ($1,000) per year, which encompasses all civic or official work performed or produced in this position.

An Ad Hoc Poet Laureate nomination committee was established at the City Arts Advisory Committee meeting in November 2014. The Ad Hoc committee met January 22, 2015, to review guidelines and establish deadlines. Press releases, publicity and information on the search for Poet Laureate were released in early January 2015 and nomination guidelines and deadline information were made available on the Arts Commission’s website www.sbartscommission.org. 
Eight nominations were received by the February 20, 2015, deadline. The review committee met on March 12th to review the nominations and develop a recommendation, which will be approved by the City Arts Advisory Committee at its March 19, 2015, meeting.   
The City Poet Laureate will be installed in April to coincide with National Poetry Month.
BUDGET/FINANCIAL INFORMATION:
There is no budget implication associated with this Council item. The $1,000 stipend is included in the Arts Advisory Committee Fiscal Year 2013 budget.
ATTACHMENT:
Poet Laureate Guidelines

PREPARED BY:
Ginny Brush, Executive Director of the County Arts Commission
SUBMITTED BY:
Paul Casey, City Administrator 
APPROVED BY:

City Administrator's Office
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